
Memorandum

To: Mayor Hunter and Members of the Assembly
Mark Gorman, Municipal Administrator

From: Wendy Lawrence, Assessing Director
Jay Sweeney, Chief Financial and Administrative Officer

Date: December 7, 2016

Subj: Budget Re-Appropriation for a Computer Assisted Mass-Appraisal System

Summary:
The Assessing Department seeks approval to contract $150,000 over a four year period to
establish a computer-assisted mass-appraisal (CAMA) system for the automated valuation of
the Sitka property tax-base. This appropriation is sought primarily to increase efficiencies
without substantially increasing costs, and secondarily to achieve regulatory compliance
stemming from repeated audit findings indicating the City and Borough of Sitka's assessment
valuation system is deficient in demonstrating fair and equitable taxation. The requested capital
ouday is proposed to produce the following primarj' benefits:
•  Increase property tax administration efficiencies without substantially increasing costs
•  Achievement of regulatory compliance with state law and prevent detrimental

regulatory action

• Mitigation of risks to the property taxbase inherent in non-automated systems
O Revenue escapement
o Assessment inequities

Implementation of the Municipal Assessment Records System (MARS) by Alaska
CAMA Company will automate valuations and utilize technology for increased
efficiencies in data collection. This system will reduce the per-parcel valuation time
from two hours per parcel to forty-five minutes per parcel, thus increasing efficiencies
without substantially increasing costs, and will bring property tax administration into
regulatory compliance.

Fiscal Note:

The full contracted software amount is $150,000, which is to be paid out over a four-year
period. If approved, the cost will be provided for by re-appropriating $45,000 in existing FY17
appropriations in the Assessing Department, and re-appropriating an additional $105,000 from
the General Fund unassigned fund balance. Note that the binding nature of the contract
requires that the full amount be appropriated, even though payments wiU be made over four
years. The net fiscal impact is estimated to be approximately $150,000. This approval wiU
result in an award of a professional services contract which is exempt by charter.

Recommendation:

Approve the re-appropriation of FY17 funds in the amount of 1. $45,000 from the
Assessing Department Temporary Wages and Contract Services accounts, and 2.
$105,000 from the General Fund unassigned fund balance for the estabUshment of a














